Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 30th April 2015
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present 
Rena McGuire, BEM, Chairperson 

Michael Mukhtar
Claire Boyd, Vice Chairperson 

John Hamilton 
Brian Connelly, MBE, Secretary 

Councillor Tommy Reilly 
Laura Hendry 



Gavin McVicar 
In Attendance 
Shirley Robison, Chief Executive 
Helen Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services 

Dougie McIntyre, Director of Property Services 

Karen Nutt, Minute Secretary 

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check
Apologies were received from David McCready. The sederunt was signed by those present. 

	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
None. 

	3
	Approval of Minute
(a) Board meeting 25th March 2015 
It was proposed by Brian Connelly and seconded by Claire Boyd that the minute be approved. 
Minutes for Noting
(b) Health and Safety Working Group meeting 26.03.15 



	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
Darnley Road – demolition is now complete and main contractors are due on-site from 11th May 2015. 

AOCB – loan reviews with Santander / Nationwide. Chief Executive and Director of Corporate Services have met with Santander and a meeting will be arranged with Nationwide. A report will be submitted to GB after the meetings have taken place.    
Rankin Way Roofs – the contractors are ahead of schedule for the roof works. 

	5
	Matters for Discussion and approval 
5.1 Chief Executive’s Report 

Board Recruitment 

· One person confirmed for interview on 6th May 2015 and one other can attend the week after 6/05/15 but chairperson on holiday. Revised appointment to be arranged upon her return 

· A tenant has responded with regards to joining the Board, a meeting has been arranged for 7th May 2015. 
· There is a conflict of interest with David Leaf joining the Board at the moment due to his employment with Bellway Homes and potentially partnering Barrhead HA. This is on hold meantime until such issues are resolved with all partners. 
Office Refurbishment  

· A savings exercise identified a total of £15k reduction and any further savings would impact on the quality of the works or delay certain aspects of the works which would need to be carried out in the future. It is therefore recommended that the budget be increased to accommodate the lowest tender from JB Bennett as reported.  

It was proposed by Rena McGuire and seconded by Brian Connelly that the increase in budget increase is approved and all the works be carried out at the one time. 

Board Appraisals 

· On hold until chief Executive can review recent guidance from SFHA which has just been received. 

· However, aim is to have the GB appraisals completed by the end of June 2015 to allow report to the Board and to the AGM for those affected by the 9-year Rule.
HARIS – BHA will not be joining at this point and will await completion of the business plan. 

Business Improvement Bid 

· There will be an article next week in Barrhead News 

· Website is being developed 

· The next meeting of the Steering Group is scheduled for 18/05/15 with each member reporting on feedback from the local businesses. 

FLAIR Conference 18/06/2015 at Glynhill Hotel, Paisley – R McGuire, B Connelly and L Hendry will attend along with SMT. 
5.2 Business Plan 2015/2018 – business objectives – first draft

The Chief Executive provided a copy of the business plan to all GB members and highlighted the following; 

· 9 Strategic Objectives and 5 Operational Objectives – will be reviewed at SMT meetings and subject to a 6 month report to the Board 

· There will be a traffic light system in place to determine the progress 

· There will be an updated risk strategy considered at each SMT and then reported to the GB at the 6-month review. 

· The Board members were happy with this new arrangement for reporting.

 5.3 I-FLAIR procurement/price refresh report 

The Chief Executive provided a copy of the brief to be used for the next framework agreement, for information only and highlighted the following points; 

· Updated reports are issued to the CE but a more detailed analysis of how the procurement framework is operated is required. The matter has been raised with FLAIR Directors and will be improved. 
· We are waiting on a report on delivery for the last 3 years 

5.4 30-year Business Plan - updated report

The Director of Corporate Services, DCS presented the 30 year Business Plan to the Governing Board. DCS discussed the report, assumptions and scenarios with Governing Board members and several scenarios were discussed in detail to demonstrate possible outcomes. The model business plan presented was approved by B Connelly, MBE and seconded by J Hamilton. This would be used for validation with IS4, consultants.
5.5 30-year Business Plan external validation –verbal update

The external validator, IS4, has met with staff and will now start her review of the business plan and assumptions. These discussions will lead to a report to the governing Board at the end of June 2015. 

5.6 Scottish Housing Regulator- low engagement letter issued 31.03.15

The Chief Executive confirmed that a review of every RSL was completed at this time of year based on the statistical information provided. The Association has been issued with a letter confirming low engagement will continue. 

5.7 LPS Business Plan – first draft

A copy of the updated Business Plan was issued to all Governing Board members. The plan has been amended and there are 6 business objectives which will be developed into an action plan. The business plan will be presented to LPS Board and if there are any changes it will be highlighted at the next Governing Board meeting. 

5.8 Big Lottery/PCER Q4 report

A copy of the Q4 report was provided for information and the following points were highlighted by Chief Executive; 
· 436 referrals for the year and the target was 250 

· Financial benefits were significant 

· Project is due to end June 2015, the Association has agreed to carry the project forward and retain the current staff members for BHA 

· A bid has been submitted for a further 5 years funding 

· The bid is a 2 stage process with stage 1 being recommended for approval 

· This bid is due to go the Big Lottery Board on 13/05/15 – the Association will know if they are being recommended for funding after this date 

· It is hoped the funding will be approved and completed in 2/3 months 
5.9 Health and Safety – updated Manual for approval
The Health & Safety Manual has been updated and requires approval from GB. It was proposed by Brian Connelly and seconded by Laura Hendry that the H&S manual updates be approved. 

	6
	Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items

6.1 Correspondence - documents attached.

EVH SHAPS Event 5/06/15  - R McGuire, BEM will attend 

SFHA Conference 3/4th June 2015 – R McGuire, BEM, L Hendry and B Connelly MBE are interested in attending and will confirm this asap. 
6.2 Quarterly work plan update 

· 5/05/15 Appraisal Training – R McGuire BEM and C Boyd attending 

· 13/05/15 Understanding Finance – M Mukhtar, J Hamilton attending. C Boyd to confirm. 

· Internet Security Training – No GB members wish to attend 
6.3 Notifiable events (no report)
6.4 Documents for execution/approval/noting -None  



	7
	Health & Safety – no incidents to report


	8
	AOCB 
Neilston Primary School is raising money for playground equipment and maintenance and has asked for a donation. It was agreed that the Association would donate £100 and refer them to other local funding schemes including Whitelees windfarm fund and small grants fund. 


	9
	Date of next meeting:  Thursday, 28th May 


Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

